ETTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
20 November 2023
PRESENT: Councillor Holmes (Chairman), Bell, Sleight and Stott.

Ward Councillor Wilcock was also in attendance.
12 members of the public were also present.

69/23 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – There were no declarations made.
70/23 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – that the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on the 11 September 2023 should be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.
71/23 – FLOODING IN THE PARISH - The chair opened the meeting to the public to discuss the recent flooding in the village.  A wet summer and autumn had saturated land in the parish, and a number of very heavy rainfall events in September, October and November had led to water running off fields and flooding homes, roads, outbuildings and gardens.  There was an agreement that the situation was as bad as had been seen in recent memory in the village, and a feeling that something must have changed to exacerbate the situation.  East Riding of Yorkshire Council were due to carry out a flood investigation report in Etton and other parts of the county.  All residents who had experienced or witnessed flooding were strongly encouraged to share videos, photographs, and accounts of flooding to floodrm@eastriding.gov.uk.  The Council were particularly keen to receive dates and times of flooding, whether the flooding was within a property, outhouse or garden, and whether there were obvious signs that infrastructure failure had led to the flooding.  


Resolved – i) that Councillor Stott and a number of volunteers would to speak to residents not present at the meeting and may have flooded and encourage them to share information with the East Riding Council ii) that the Clerk would prepare a village newsletter containing the relevant information. iii) the Parish Council would ask ERYC for a CCTV inspection of low points of the main drain to inspect for silt, a survey of the land to explore feasibility for landowners to divert any of the surplus water during heaving rain events, and to jet gullies annually following harvest iv) that the Parish Council would engage with the Estate / Landowners when the outcome of the flood investigation report was known. 
72/23 WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE – Councillor Wilcock advised that East Riding of Yorkshire Council had reached an agreement on a draft devolution deal with Hull City Council, and that this was due to be announced in the Autumn Statement.  ERYC Full Council would consider the proposal on the 21st December, and if approved, the proposal would then be opened to public consultation in January.  This would be consultation but not a referendum.  Councillor Wilcock gave an update on the various outstanding planning applications.  
73/23 ACTION LOG UPDATE – The Community Payback Team had painted the pond fence, and the resurfacing of Church Way had been completed.  There had been interest in the community bird box initiative, but no boxes had been completed yet.  The Coronation Bench had been installed by the Village Hall, and the lifesaving device installed at the pond.  The front cover of the device was faulty and a repair had been requested.  ERYC had replaced the damaged Welcome to Etton sign.  ERYC had agreed to inspect the overgrown trees in the Parish.  Landscaping work on the pond would be reviewed in the New Year, but Councillor Stott agreed to ask for volunteers to plant hedging and have a general tidy up.  
74/23 PARISH COUNCILLOR UPDATE – There was a leak in the Light Dragoon Car Park, running onto the Main Road and the road surface from the Hunt to the Malton Road was breaking up.  Both issues would become hazardous in winter and it was agreed the Clerk would report to ERYC.  The brightness of the new LED lamp in the village was noted and the Clerk agreed to pick up with ERYC through their ongoing conversations regarding the new street lamp opposite the Light Dragoon.
75/23 CORRESPONDENCE – Resolved – i) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council, and the Clerk would report were appropriate:
i. Resident – Reporting Missing Village Name Sign

ii. Resident – Flooding Issues in Village

iii. ERYC – Children and Young People Safe Guarding Advice

iv. ERYC – Planning Approval – Conversion of Timber Outbuilding / car port to create holiday let, Harthill Barn, 104 Main Street

v. ERYC - Webinar on Devolution and ER Design Code Briefing available to watch

vi. Resident - No 7 Street Light is not Working

vii. HWRCC - East Riding Household Support Fund for Oil Customers

viii. ERYC - Street Lighting Service Level Agreement for 2023/24
ix. Smile Foundation - Digital Grants Launched to support communities to connect and boost digital inclusion.
x. ERYC - East Riding Climate Plan Survey
xi. Councillor Horton - Resignation as a Parish Councillor. 
xii. Resident – Raised man hole covers
76/23 CHRISTMAS TREE AND LIGHTS SWITCH ON - Resolved – i) That Councillors Holmes and Sleight would arrange for the purchase and installation of the Christmas tree and ii) a small event would be held to switch on the lights, with mulled wine and mince pies on the 8th December.  
77/24 ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT – Resolved – i) that it be noted that the following accounts had been paid by bank transfer:  

· Clerk – Fence Painting Materials – £94.05
· Peter Ford – Gardening Service - £314.50
· Clerk – Two Poppy Wreaths - £50
ii) and that the following accounts be approved for payment:

· Alan Bravey – November and December Salary - £107.92
· HMRC - £71.20
Signed:
_________________________

Dated:
_________________________
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